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Minutes

Teleconference Executive Committee Meeting

Thursday September 8, 2005

12:00-2:00 EST

Present:  Catherine Lee (Chair), David Dozois (Past-Chair), Christine Purdon (Chair-Elect), Adam Radomsky (Member-at-Large), Kerry Mothersill (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrea Ashbaugh (Student Member)

1. Approval of Agenda

Catherine Lee called the meeting to order at 12 Noon EST and the Agenda was approved (Moved: Mothersill; Seconded, Purdon).

2. Approval of Minutes, Executive Committee Meeting, June 10, 2005

       (Moved: Dozois; Seconded: Radomsky)

3. Membership and Financial Report (Kerry)

An updated report will be sent to the executive once the requested information is received from the CPA office concerning membership numbers, dues income and income from the Pre-Convention workshop.

4. Website update and summaries of Executive Meetings for website (David)

David will be updating the website information this week (through David Hart). The changes will be sent to the executive.

5. List Serve Update (Kerry)

The list serve continues to be restricted to messages sent by the executive as well as the advertisement of available psychology positions.

6. Fact Sheets (Radomsky) 

      Martin Provencher will prepare a Fact Sheet on Bipolar Disorder. 

7. “Join Us” ad in Psynopsis (Catherine) 

       The executive discussed preparing a separate ad for students. Catherine will 

       modify the current ad and send it to CPA. Catherine and Andrea will develop  a 

                                         modified draft designed for students.

8. Newsletter:  Keith and Deb Dobson will be responsible for the October newsletter. This will be the last mailed copy. Margot and Jesse will take over editorship commencing with the Spring issue and the newsletter will be sent by electronic means only. Andrea will prepare a student representation section for the newsletter.

9. CPA 2006 Convention 

· Level A Speaker 

· Level B Speakers  

· Pre-convention Workshop 

· Mini-Workshops

· Invited Symposia

· Public Lecture

· Invitation from Psychoanalysis Section 

· Inquiry re. Schizophrenia Practice Guidelines

· Other

CPA Convention Planning 2006, 

September 8 2005

	Activity
	Presenter


	Status/Action

	Preconvention Workshop

Treatment of OCD
	Rachman & Radomsky
	Catherine will submit the request to CPA. 



	CPA Invited Speaker:

ADHD and the family
	Charlotte Johnston
	Catherine will coordinate materials to send to CPA. The Family Section has agreed to co-sponsor this submission.

	 Public lecture and Master clinician workshop on treatment of anxiety disorders. 
	Michel Dugas
	1) Michel has agreed and will prepare abstracts. 

2) Catherine will submit materials to CPA.

3) Planning in Calgary—location and advertising: Kerry will coordinate this. 



	Mini-workshop (2 hours)

Privacy legislation in different provinces (Tentative)
	Rick Morris and representatives from other provincial licensing bodies
	Catherine is in discussion with  Rick concerning a submission; possibility of postponing this to 2007.

	Mini-workshop

Psychology and the media
	Gene Flessati

Sheldon Walker: formerly from the Globe

Don Braid:  Calgary Herald

 
	Kerry will chair the workshop and organize the submission

	Mini-workshop

Internship applications
	Kerry Mothersill: 
	

	Public Lecture

Anxiety disorders
	Michel Dugas
	Catherine to invite Michel to prepare materials to submit to CPA


· It was agreed that Catherine will prepare a draft of a letter that will be sent to presenters of future pre-conventon workshops. The letter will outline the expenses that will be covered, honorarium, etc. Catherine will also draft a list of steps to take in preparing for future pre-convention workshops.

· Christine will arrange a symposium on treatment of sexual dysfunction.

· David Dozois will contact David Hodgins and invite him to prepare a symposium on addictions.

· Kerry Mothersill will contact Candy Konnert re preparing a symposium on aging.

· Catherine will draft a letter to John Mills with regard to his request for a joint activity at CPA.

· Catherine will respond to Don Addington’s letter and invite him to present on the Schizophrenia Practice Guidelines (with Joel Golberg) as a section sponsored Conversation Session.

· The Internship Preparation Mini-Workshop will be advertised through the list serve to the students members and through Andrea’s section in the newsletter. Kerry will contact Doug Cane of CCPPP concerning the mini workshop in order to invite Internship Directors to be available after the presentation to speak with prospective interns about their internship programs.

· There will be no reception after the Master Clinician’s Presentation.

· Sherry Stewart (Health Section) has requested that the Clinical Section cosponsor a presentation by Gordon Asmundson on Health Anxiety. The executive agreed to co-sponsor this submission.

· Student Awards 2006 (Christine) Christine will post announcements in the newsletter and on the list serve. We will continue to have one award of $500 and a potential runner up award. 

· Review of Clinical Submissions to CPA 2006. Preparation of Information re Clinical Section Sponsored Events for Web Site, Newsletter & Listserve (Christine). Christine indicated that several members have agreed to review submissions to the 2006 CPA Conference. Catherine will forward materials to Christine to assist with the process.

10. Call for Fellows (Christine).  Christine will post announcements in the newsletter and on the list serve. 

11. Call for Nominations to the Executive The following positions need to be filled for next year: Chair-Elect, Secretary-Treasurer, Member-at-Large and Student Member (David). David will post announcements in the newsletter and on the list serve. 

12. Nomination for CPA Board (Director at large: Francophone)

13. New Initiatives for 2005-2006 (Catherine)

The Executive agreed that a focus will be placed on advertising the availability  

            of the Facts Sheets. The potential for reformatting the Fact Sheets in a pamphlet 

            format was discussed. Adam will identify and supervise a grad student to 

            reformat the Fact Sheets and investigate possibilities for wider distribution. It was 

            agreed that funds from the New Initiatives budget line would be dedicated to this 

            venture.
14. Other Business 

            The winter meeting will take place on January 28th, 2006. Christine will present a 

            colloquium on the Friday and a dinner will follow at Catherine’s home. Catherine  

            will advise as to a potential CPA sponsored hotel. 

Respectively submitted by,

Kerry Mothersill, Ph.D.

Secretary-Treasurer

